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In September 2024, the Department of Health and Human Services Office of Inspector General (OIG) published a report

entitled Additional Oversight of Remote Patient Monitoring in Medicare is Needed. Remote patient monitoring (RPM) enables
patients to collect their own health data, such as blood pressure, using a connected medical device that automatically transmits
the information to their healthcare provider. The healthcare provider then uses this data to manage or treat the patient’s
condition.

The OIG found that from 2019 to 2022, the provision of RPM services to Medicare enrollees significantly increased. However, the
report noted that approximately 43% of Medicare enrollees receiving RPM services did not receive all required components of
the service, raising concerns about whether RPM is being used as intended. Both the OIG and the Centers for Medicare &
Medicaid Services (CMS) have expressed concerns about potential fraud associated with RPM. Additionally, the OIG expressed
that CMS lacks critical oversight information, such as details about the providers who order RPM for Medicare enrollees.

To address these issues, the OIG recommends that CMS take several steps to enhance RPM oversight, including: implement
safeguards to ensure the proper use and billing of RPM services; require RPM to be ordered by a provider and require that the
provider’s information be included in claims and encounter data; develop methods to track the health data being monitored and
provide education for providers on proper RPM billing practices; and identify and monitor companies billing for RPM services.

Click Here to read the entire October 2024 Healthcare Law Update now!

Brach Eichler LLC New York City « Roseland « Palm Beach


https://oig.hhs.gov/documents/evaluation/10001/OEI-02-23-00260.pdf
https://www.bracheichler.com/healthcare-law-update-october-2024/

BRACH|EICHLER.L: 973.228.5700 www.bracheichler.com

For more information, contact:

John D. Fanburg, Chair | 973.403.3107 | jfanburg@bracheichler.com
Edward J. Yun | 973.364.5229 | eyun@bracheichler.com

Vanessa Coleman | 973.364.5208 | vcoleman@bracheichler.com

Authors

The following attorneys contributed to this insight.

John D. Fanburg Edward J. Yun

Managing Member Member

Healthcare Law, Cannabis Industry

973.403.3107 - 973.618.5507 Fax

jfanburg@bracheichler.com

Healthcare Law

973.364.5229 - 973.618.5589 Fax

eyun@bracheichler.com

Vanessa Coleman

Associate
Healthcare Law

973.364.5208 - 973.618.5566 Fax

vcoleman@bracheichler.com

Brach Eichler LLC New York City « Roseland « Palm Beach


mailto:jfanburg@bracheichler.com
mailto:eyun@bracheichler.com
mailto:vcoleman@bracheichler.com
https://www.bracheichler.com/professionals/john-d-fanburg/
tel:973.403.3107
tel:973.618.5507
mailto:jfanburg@bracheichler.com
https://www.bracheichler.com/professionals/edward-j-yun/
tel:973.364.5229
tel:973.618.5589
mailto:eyun@bracheichler.com
https://www.bracheichler.com/professionals/vanessa-coleman/
tel:973.364.5208
tel:973.618.5566
mailto:vcoleman@bracheichler.com

